SOMERSET  LOCAL  PHARMACEUTICAL  COMMITTEE
Minutes of the Meeting of the Somerset Local Pharmaceutical Committee held at Ash House Hotel, Ash, Nr Martock on Wednesday January 20th 2016.

Present:  
  A Downing (Vice Chairman in the Chair); A Harker; G Morris;
                             Ms R Myers; Mrs F Norman; H Winter; P Whitaker; R Yadev 
In Attendance: N Woollcombe-Adams (Secretary), M Harvey (Chief Officer), Mrs Y Lamb, 
                            Mrs M Pennington, and Ms H Elliott (Day Lewis).
1. Apologies for Absence – Ms E Waller and Mrs L Coles.
2. Declarations of Interest – AH would be attending the Pfizer Conference in Barcelona as their guest.
3. New Members and Officers – 
The Chairman introduced Ramesh Yadev (Knights Pharmacy Glastonbury), who would be representing Independent Pharmacies on the Committee, Yvonne Lamb the new LPC Engagement Officer, Mary Pennington the new LPC Administration Officer, and Hazel Elliott who would, subject to Committee agreement, be taking over from RM during her maternity leave as the representative of AIMp on the LPC.
4. Minutes of the Last Meeting – Agreed as a correct record of the proceedings. 
5. Matters Arising from the Minutes of the Last Meeting – 
Members agreed that Hazel Elliott should be co-opted to the Committee as a replacement for RM during her period of maternity leave.

6. New LPC Structure – 

a) NWA to advise the CCA that the appointment of a new member was still awaited.
b) GW to approach Ryan Smith, at the request of the Committee, to ascertain if he would be happy to be co-opted as a replacement for Sally Dugmore.
c) The Committee noted that Lynda Coles wished to step down from the Chairmanship of the Committee, and it was agreed that the appointment of a new Chairman would be an agenda item for the March 2016 Committee meeting.
d) The Chief Officer went through the proposed work plan for YH and MP, and it was agreed that this would be confirmed at the next Executive meeting when an Officer line management and support structure would be drafted ready for confirmation by the next full Committee meeting.
7. Correspondence – 

a) Somerset Together – Dates of the public meeting were circulated for Members to note which ones they would be able to attend in their roles as “members of the public”.
b) Minutes of the Executive Meeting held on 2nd December 2015 were agreed as a correct record of the proceedings.
c) Department of Health letter dated 17th December 2015 – It was noted that the Royal Pharmaceutical Society represented pharmacists as a whole (eg to include hospital pharmacists), and are not the representatives of Community Pharmacy, therefore they are at loggerheads with PSNC, thus allowing Keith Ridge (Chief Pharmaceutical Officer NHS England) to divide and rule. As representatives of all Somerset Pharmacy Contractors the LPC finds the proposals in this letter to be abhorrent, and are likely to severely impact on all Contractors. It was agreed that the LPC would write to all Contractors advising them to maximise their outputs, and write to their local MPs on an individual basis.
Agreed that MP would draft an appropriate letter and circulate it to all for comment prior to dispatch. It was essential this should maintain a local flavour. The Committee emphasised that any comments on the draft should be with MH prior to 26th January, and in the meantime it was important that everybody kept a watching brief.

8. CCA Report – 

The next one was not due until 31st March, but in the meantime AD agreed to email CCA with our initial comments on the DOH letter of 17th December.

9. Budget/Financial Issues – 

The Treasurer reported a healthy reserve and surplus. It was agreed that the levy would be maintained at its current level, and not increased in any circumstances. However, the principle of a levy holiday would be kept under review.

10. Chief Officer’s Update – 
MH invited questions on his report which had been circulated previously.

a) Pilot with Yarlington Housing – MH would continue to collect outcomes data with a view to working with other Somerset Housing Associations in due course.
b) Needle Exchange – Progress was being made albeit slowly.
c) EHC – The new PGD had started on 1st January.
d) Smoke Free Somerset – The pilot was envisaged in the near future as Pharmoutcomes was very nearly ready.
e) SCR – MH meeting with Martin Silk and the Somerset roll out was anticipated shortly.
f) EPS – Training dates were being finalised.
g) Flu – The 6,000 vaccinations had now been exceeded. The SCC voucher scheme was operating satisfactorily for the most part.
h) Discharge Project – MH had met with YDH and a pilot was underway in one ward, prior to a fuller roll out.
i) MH had attended the regional LPC/NHSE Liaison meeting.
j) Vanguard Project – As far as Community Pharmacy was concerned this was progressing steadily.
11. LMC Report – 

NWA reported on the meeting he and EW had had with the LMC, a copy of the minutes of which would be circulated once received from the LMC.

12. Health and Well Being Board – 

NWA reported on the recent meeting of the HWB, and the Committee were pleased to note that an opportunity had been secured for MH to address a future meeting of the Board.

13. Application Sub Committee – 

The Committee noted the formal advices of Lloyds Pharmacy taking over the running and management of the Sainsbury Pharmacies in Somerset. 

14. Joint Meeting with Devon and Cornwall LPCs – 

a) The discussion on how best to work together had been postponed until 9th February.

b) The Governments proposed cuts in the pharmacy service were discussed.

c) MH requested all LPC Members to return the skills audit he had circulated.

15. LPC Strategy – 

This was discussed in some detail and it was agreed that the following Members should be allocated to the topics as set out below:

a) Training and Development – AH and GW
b) Communications, PR and Marketing – MH, YL, MP, NWA and PW
c) Governance – FN/RM, GM and NWA
d) Services – MH, GM, YL, AG, EW and RY.
RM updated the Strategy for circulation to all Members.

16. Date and Place of Next Meetings – 

The next full meeting of the Committee will take place at Ash House Hotel on Wednesday 16th March 2016 commencing at 9.30am. The next meeting of the Executive Committee will take place on Tuesday 9th February 2016 at the Holiday Inn Taunton commencing at 9.30am.

17. Any Other Business – 

a) Shortage of Pharmacists in the South West – Agreed that Somerset should link in with the Devon Work Force Planning/LPN. GW would investigate further, and FN would contact Jonathan Campbell.
b) NWA to respond to the Editor of the Visitor Magazine making a point of outlining which other services Community Pharmacies can offer, and pointing out that sadly it was Government policy to use online pharmacy in the future at the expense of local high street and village pharmacies.
c) The topics for the next Executive agenda were agreed.
